City of Crestview Hills
Monday July 22nd, 2018
5:15 PM

The Economic Development Committee meeting was called to order by Mayor Paul Meier at 5:21 pm.

Members attending included Frank Sommerkamp, Arlene Luebbe, Jim Gates, Paul Sartori, Mike Albanese and Brian Summe.  Tim Adair was absent.  City Administrator Tim Williams also attended the meeting.  

Mayor Meier noted that a quorum was present for the meeting.

Frank Sommerkamp made a motion to accept the minutes, seconded by Jim Gates.  All were in favor of the motion to approve the minutes of March 27th, 2019 as presented.

NEW BUSINESS

Discussion of Changes to INST Sign Code Regulations

Mr. Williams provided background information on the issue.  He recalled the long process this Committee undertook in 2017 and 2018 to find compromise language with Thomas More after several signs were erected without a permit and were not compliant with the zoning code regulations.  Mr. Williams stated that the compromise text was ready to be sent to the Kenton County Planning Commission, but Thomas More requested it be withdrawn prior to City Council action so the University could first work on a master signage plan for the campus.

Thomas More officials then requested earlier this year to amend the zoning code for INST signs, and made several more suggestions beyond the compromise language of 2018.  Chairman Kramer appointed a subcommittee to review the University’s signage regulations amendments, consisting of Mr. Sommerkamp, Mr. Gates and Margo Baumgardner (who represents the City on the Kenton County Planning Commission).  Mr. Williams then proceeded to give an overview of the subcommittee’s recommendations.  

The subcommittee was not inclined to go beyond the earlier compromise of sixty (60) sq. ft. for a visible wall sign, nor one hundred (100) sq. ft. for a non-visible wall sign.  The subcommittee was also concerned about greatly expanding the use of banners in visible areas, but did compromise to allow six instead of the four currently allowed.

Mayor Meier then went over each section of the amended regulations as proposed by the subcommittee.  The Committee discussed further the wall sign size requirements, but indicated they were still comfortable with the earlier compromise language.  Mr. Williams stated that one way that Thomas More could keep the current sign on the library was to grandfather all existing signs, but going forward all new signs would have to meet the new regulations.  The Library Building Sign would be required to be changed, however, to take out the reflectivity that the Committee was concerned about at the outset of the discussions.

Following additional Committee discussion, Mayor Meier called for a vote with all members voting in the affirmative.  The text amendment recommendation will be forwarded to the City Council at the August meeting.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Mr. Williams updated the Committee on several items, including a new restaurant at the Town Center the purchase of the old Huntington Bank processing center by DB Solutions, and other ongoing City initiatives.

With no further business to come before the Committee, a motion was made by Jim Gates, and seconded by Frank Sommerkamp to adjourn the meeting.  All in favor of the motion to adjourn.

Meeting adjourned at 5:56 pm.





 
